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Forthcoming events 
 
18-23/6/17 Camp Week 
28/6/17 Work Experience Presentation Day 
  Year 9 Work Experience Information Evening 
  Year 11 Thorpe Park trip 
29/6/17 Year 6 Moving Up Day 
30/10/17 Year 11 Prom  
1/7/17  FROGS Paintball Day 
2/7/17  Gardens Open Day 
8/7/17  Summer Fair 

Student Leaders appointments 
 
Itôs a big responsibility but that didn't stop our current Year 
10 students applying to become Student Leaders for next 
year. 
 
They all gave impressive presentations to their peers 
highlighting their strengths and suitability for the 
positions.  
 
It was a difficult choice for both staff and students as the 
quality of the applicants was so high. However, amongst the 
stiff competition, the successful students were voted into the 
following positions: 
 
Head Boy  Owen L  
Head Girl  Grace O 
Deputy Head Boy Archie S 
Deputy Head Girl   Mollie W 
 

Congratulations to all and well done to everyone that took 
part. 
 
 

U13 Rounders Round Up 
  
On Tuesday evening our U13 rounders team played two 
games. In the first game against Chamberlayne School, we 
batted first with some star performances from Rosie B and 
Jasmine L, we managed to score 7 1/2 rounders. 
 
When Chamberlayne School came into bat our fielding 
skills really shone through. Alice Rôs bowling was accurate 
and consistent and there were some great fielding 
decisions from Isla W and Abigail B.  
 
The second game of the evening was against Upper 
Shirley High. We fielded first and managed to hold USH to 
5 rounders, there were some great runs from Joulie P and 
Isobel W when we went into bat. The final score was 5 - 4 
1/2 to USH. 
 
Well done to all the squad for an excellent season. 

Hampshire Athletics Championships 

Four students competed at the Hampshire Schools' 
Track and Field Championships 2017 held in Portsmouth 
last weekend. 
  
In the junior girls, Chloe E (Year 9) ran well to qualify for 
the 800m final where she finished in 3rd place. 
 
Melody C (Year 8) just missed qualifying for her final but 
achieved a personal best by 5 seconds in the heats.  
  
In the inter girls, Aimee R (Year 11) finished 2nd in the 
3000m and Serena V (Year 10) achieved two County 
titles in the shot put and javelin. Well done girls. 



A Perfect Paella Night 

 
What started as a one-off event has turned into a regular 
annual feature in the social calendar of our current Year 8 
and Year 10 families.  
 
Wanting to offer an opportunity for parents to meet 
informally, two families with children in both those year 
groups got together three years ago  to organise an even-
ing with 
fantastic home-cooked paella, a bucket (literally!) of home-
made sangria ï and an opportunity to meet old and new 
friends.  The School offered the use of their fabulous  
grounds, with the marquee on the Sundial Lawn acting 
both as a focal point and a bolthole in case of inclement 

weather.  
Fortunately, the weather was kind this year (although  
regular Paella Night patrons were reminiscing about the 
torrential downpours last year) with over 50 people  
relaxing and enjoying the food and the atmosphere last 
Saturday. 

 
As an added bonus, 
the event raised Ã145 
which will be used to 
finance those ñlittle 
extrasò which will 
benefit all students at 
The Gregg. 
  

 
 
Hereôs looking forward to the 2018 Paella Night! 
 
Many thanks to Mr and Mrs Jones who organised this 
successful evening and to Dr Hoyos who produced such a 
delicious meal. 


